DATE:

April 7, 2009

TO:

Dr. James Mervilde, Superintendent

FROM:
Joe Licata, CBO

RE:

Recommendation for Professional Services

This is a recommendation for a professional services agreement between CSO Architects and MSD Washington Township in the amount of $45,362.00.  CSO has a track record with the district of providing top architectural services at a reasonable price.  They have designed several projects for MSDWT and contributed a tremendous amount of time and effort to helping the district complete its strategic plan.
This particular recommendation is for work that is necessary in evaluating all the districts physical sites as it relates to traffic flow and safety.  As you are aware the Transportation Task Force is in the process of evaluating traffic flow and safety at all of our schools.  The success of that work is in part dependent upon having professional partners with certain expertise available to assist with the observations and evaluations of our sites.  CSO and a landscape architectural firm that is assisting them were on site at Spring Mill when changes were being considered.  Their work was critical to facilitating the changes in bus and car drop off and pick up at that location.
The approval of this proposal would allow CSO to continue their work and assist the task force in doing for all of our schools what was accomplished at Spring Mill.  Their participation during observations, meetings, presenting alternatives, providing diagrams and drawings that include striping and signage, led to a very successful plan for Spring Mill.  Implementation of that plan has greatly improved traffic flow and created a more safe and secure environment at Spring Mill Elementary School.
From the proposal you can see the scope of work to be performed at each of our schools at a cost of $4,000 per school.  Spring Mill was a little more expensive because it was the first one.
Thank you for your consideration.

